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2023 Annual WLA Meeting 

Please welcome our newest WLA board members:  Dr. Marty Harris, Vasili 
(Billy) Kutsomarkos, and Michael Wheeler. 
 
Officers for the 23-24 year are: 
     Greg Dygert, President 
     Kirsten Hallstrom, Vice-President 
     Simon Ren, Secretary 
     Trish Ibrahim, Treasurer 
     Dr. Marty Harris, Governor 
     Billy Kutsomarkos, Governor 
     Michael Wheeler, At-Large 
     Jean Root, LGCC Liaison 
 
Thanks to outgoing members Dennis Durnwald, Jay Grusin and Tim Hicks 
for their exemplary service. 
 

WLA Board Meeting 
 
The WLA Board met June 8th and elected new officers (see above). The 
next board meeting is scheduled for 6:30 pm on July 13th and will be held 
at LGCC.  
 

Lake Membership Benefits 
 
A reminder that your Lake Membership includes LGCC benefits in addition 
to the work the WLA and Club to do to preserve, protect and enhance the 
lake community.  Lake members also receive access to the Club dining 
facilities and social events as well as Four Flex rounds of golf each year.  
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Little Loons Swim Lessons 

Start Tuesday, June 13th 

Lakelands announced in a newsletter on June 2nd that swim lessons are 

being offered again this year.  Here is a recap of that information.  

 

     LEVEL 1: Minnows  | 5pm-5:30pm Ages 2 through 4 Years. 

     LEVEL 2: Walleye    | 4pm-4:45pm Ages 5 through 7 Years 

     LEVEL 3: Pike         | 3pm-3:45pm Ages 8 Years and up.  

 

$60 Sign-up fee per swimmer. If you have any questions about availability 

or late sign up please contact Samantha 

(atswimcoach@lakelandsgolf.com).  

  

mailto:atswimcoach@lakelandsgolf.com
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Lending Library 

 
 

The little lending library by the beach 
has been refreshed for the 
summer.  Check it out before all the best 
books are gone! 

 

 

 

 

The Winans Lake Association will be hosting a full day of activities for one 
and all!  This will be the 32nd annual neighborhood gathering, and we hope 
lots and lots of you turn out to join in the festivities. Here is a brief synopsis 
of the day's activities:  

• 8:00 am Swim, Bike and Run Relay starting at the beach 
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• 10:30 am the decorated bike, wagon, stroller, golf cart, etc. parade 
starting at the Governor Winans historical marker on Winans Drive 

• Our traditional flag ceremony at the McGinn's flagpole (end of the 
parade) on Winans Drive  

• The continental breakfast returns this year, hosted by the Pelky's on 
Winans Drive. It follows the flag ceremony.  

• First in the Lake recognition during the continental breakfast.  

• Liz Larwa will organize and lead the annual games.  They will start 
after the continental breakfast in the same location on Winans Drive. 

• 3:00 pm decorated boat parade. 

• Finally, the day ends with our traditional potluck at the beach 
featuring the grilling skills of Simon and Lee Ren.  Grilling starts 
around 5 pm; bring a dish to share.  Don't be late!!!!!!!!! 

If you 'd like to help or need more information, give Martha a call at 810-
923-0535. 

Community News 

Information comes to the attention of the WLA board that is not associated with 
the association's charter but is still of interest to the community.  This section is 
added to pass on that information to the Winans Lake community.  
 

Cowell Road Work in July 

The WLA has learned that the Livingston County Road Commission 
(LCRC) plans to install a limestone surface on Cowell Rd from Teahen Rd 
east to Hamburg Rd (limestone was previously installed on Cowell from 
Teahen West to Chilson in 2021).  This work is expected to occur the week 
after the 4th of July or the following week.  Residents may want to seek 
alternate routes and avoid the area during the construction. 
 
The limestone surface should improve the road quality, minimize 
maintenance, improve drainage and reduce the amount of sediment flowing 
into the lake.  This project is not being conducted or funded as part of the 
Winans Lake Drain, but it is clearly a consequence of the WLA's efforts in 
focusing attention on the road and drainage issues in the area. 
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Many thanks to Hamburg Twp and the LCRC for their support with this long 
overdue improvement. 

Lake Life 

2023 NCAA DIII Rowing National Championship 

Winans Lake is home to champion 
rowers.  Our own Anneka Hallstrom is 
completing her second year on the 
Wellesley Blue Crew's varsity eight 
(V8+).  This crew has set a new school win 
record as well as a national win 
record. The Blue has won the NCAA 
Division III Rowing Championships in 
back-to-back years (2022 and 2023) 
and it is the first crew to do so since Bates 
won in 2018 and 2019.  And the Blue 
are now one of only three schools to 
earn at least three NCAA Division III 

Championships.  Rowing 

 

Hallstrom family support in attendance. 
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New Neighbors 

Let's welcome Michael Anderson and Keli McMullen who have moved 

into 5966 Winans Drive. 

New Neighbors 
 
Mary Evergreen does a great job welcoming new neighbors but could use YOUR 
help.  Please send her an email if you see movement on houses next/close to 
you. Her email is mlevergreen at charter dot net. 

Newsletter 

Please send any articles or pictures you'd like included in the newsletter to Terre 
Voegeli (voegelit@gmail.com). 

 
You are receiving the Winans Lake Association newsletter because you are a 
current Winans Lake Association member on the Lakelands country club 
membership list OR because you have asked to receive the newsletter in past 
years.  You can email me directly (voegelit@gmail.com) to add additional 
household email addresses, change existing email addresses or be 
removed.  You can also use the Mailchimp unsubscribe option below to change 
your email address or be removed from the mailing list. 


